
Notes to the Leader For Session 1 – Getting to know you
Contacting the group members 

Please phone the group members at least a week before the first gathering. 

· Tell them how glad you are they are in the group and how much you're looking forward to meeting them at the first gathering.

· Ask whether they received information that was mailed.

· Do they need directions to the meeting place?

· Do they have any special seating needs, such as a hard chair?

· Ask them to bring an object that's meaningful to them. It might be an object they treasure, find meaning in or would like to have people know about. It might be symbolic of some part of their life journey or give others some special insight about them. 

These objects will be placed on a table during the gathering and participants will have an opportunity to explain why the object is significant to them. (Optional idea: Take a picture of the objects on the table at the end of the meeting and make a copy for each member.) 

Preliminaries

“Preliminaries” is the first item in the order of service. This portion of the meeting should generally last no longer than 10 minutes and is conducted by the leader.  

At this first meeting, please explain the session logistics: 

· Each gathering will last 1-1/2 to 2 hours and will address a certain topic, following a worship format. 

· The topic for the next gathering will be given out at the end of each meeting.

· Discuss leader's role and that fact that there's a SGM Council that can be contacted with any questions or concerns.  Refer them to the “Introduction to Small Group Ministry” handout.

Pass around a sheet for people to write their current phone, address, and email.  (You can distribute copies of this list at the next meeting.)

Point out where the bathroom is.

Highlight two SGM "ground rules" relevant to this session:


Deep listening: The sharing portion of this gathering will be deep listening. After a period of sitting in silence, each person will have a chance to speak on the topic, not in any particular order, but as the spirit moves them. While each person is speaking, the others should listen respectfully and in silence. There is no "cross talk," discussion, or commentary on others' sharing. The person sharing should be respectful of the group's timeline, and talk for about five minutes.


Confidentiality: If a sharer wants something to remain confidential, he or she should make that clear to the group. Members should not speak of such confidential matters outside the group. However, other than things specifically noted as confidential, what goes on in SGM is not secret, and is actually more enriching if it is shared.

Note that for those that have participated in other groups, some of the activities in the first four weeks may be a repetition.  Ask the members to “let the experience come forth anew.”  Repeating our stories provides us an opportunity to grow our stories and gather new insight.

Preparation for the Next Session

Before everyone leaves, distribute copies of the preparation for the next session.
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